MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY OF TUSCUMBIA REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 4, 2016

The Tuscumbia City Council met on January 4, 2016 with Billy Shoemaker, Mayor and Council Members Randall Davis, Richard Coates, George Johnson, Sr., Robert Mitchell and Martha Smith. JoAnn Armstead, City Clerk, Tom Heflin, City Attorney and Department Head Anthony Logan, Joel Kendrick, David Cole, Luster Echols and Hugh Stanley were also present.

Mayor Billy Shoemaker called the regular scheduled meeting to order @ 5:10 p.m. Invocation was provided by Robert Mitchell, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance that was led by Richard Coates.

Council Member Smith made the motion to adopt the Minutes of December 21, 2015 (Regular Scheduled Meeting) with correction; seconded by Council Member Coates. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS

The flood waters in Spring Park are currently being assessed for FEMA.

The Avalon Project is estimated at \$1 million being over budget and ALDOT is seeking a resolution to this problem.

With no further business Council Member Davis made a motion to adjourn at 5:20 p.m.; seconded by Council Member Johnson. Motion Carried.